
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cardinal Newman Catholic Primary School 

Arch Road, Hersham, Surrey KT12 4QT 
Telephone: (01932) 222536 
Head of School: Mr G Flower 

Executive Headteacher:  Mrs C Burnham 
 

 

 

                           19th July 2024 
Dear Parents, Guardians and staff,         

 

It is July again and the end of another successful school year. We say farewell to our Year 6 

children, who move onto the next step in their education and new adventures.  We wish all our 

leavers success in their new paths. 

 

The Ofsted Inspection in March this year confirmed what we have seen throughout the year as 

Governors; Cardinal Newman is a school where our pupils can achieve their very best.  Our staff 

seize every opportunity to deliver rich experiences with clubs, trips, and opportunities for the 

children to showcase their talents through art, sports and music events.  The school has very 

good SATs and Phonics data and the wider development of the children is a ‘real strength’ of our 

school through the PSHE, Flourish and RSE curriculum. 

 

As Governors, in our visits and meetings throughout this school year we have seen how hard all 

the children and staff have been working. Well done to everyone!  We would like to thank Mrs 

Burnham, Mr Flower and the whole staff team for their hard work and commitment to achieve 

the best for all the children in our school. 

 

We would also like to thank the PA members for their support to the school, providing much 

needed extra funding. Everything the PA does benefits the whole school community. Thank you 

to all PA committee members for volunteering to carry on this important role. 

 

 Thank you to everyone who has set up regular donations or made a one-off donation this year to 

our Governors Fund through CAF Donate.  Your support helps us to provide important school 

enhancements which benefit the children and their learning.  The 30 new iPads was our priority 

this year and they are now being used regularly in classes. If any families haven’t set up a regular 

contribution to the Governors Fund yet and are able to, donations are collected online via 

CAFDonate at this link. 

 

The governors would like to thank you as parents and carers for all the time you give to the 

school through helping your children with school activities and coming to school events.  We 

value your support and you are an important part of our school community. 

  

I and the rest of the governors wish you all a very happy and relaxing summer holiday and look 

forward to welcoming all the children back next term. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Sarah Rice 

Chair of Governors 

https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/20836

